

Martin Hatch emeritus professor Kahin Research Center 640 Stewart Avenue Ithaca, New York 14853-7901 e: mfh2@cornell.edu

DATE: 17 May 2012

TO: Professor William Fry,

Dean of Faculty

Day Hall

Dear Professor Fry,

During the 2011-12 academic year, the Faculty Committee on Music met on the following dates: September 20, October 18, November 15, and December 14, 2011; February 15, March 27, and May 15, 2012

Much of our discussion revolved around future programming ideas and directions, and executive staff debriefings concerning the 2011-2012 season performances. The committee integrated these discussions into the larger issue of its role as an advocate for integrating the concert series events into the broader academic and cultural fabric of university life. We continued to emphasize the importance of developing lectures, workshops and classes that use the concert event and the presence of nationally and internationally prominent artists to enhance curriculum in all relevant areas of university life. We discussed the encouragement of broader university- and community-wide engagement with the Series' educational and cultural mission with relevant sectors of the university such as public relations, community relations, and student support offices. With this in mind, special meeting guests included Tommy Bruce (University Communications) and Laura Brown (Vice Provost for Undergraduate Education).

Here are the names and terms of the current committee members:

[Peter Diamessis – temp, to rejoin 2013-17]
Travis Gosa – 2015
Martin Hatch – 2015
Bruce Johnson – 2012-16
Mary Beth Norton – 2014
Tyran Grillo – graduate student
Paul Hwang – undergraduate student
Todd Ansty – staff ad hoc (2014)
Steven Pond – Chair of Music Dept. ex officio
Kiko Nobusawa – concert manager ex officio

- Wa

Martin F. Hatch, Chair

Sincerely,

Faculty Committee on Music